
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA

Special Meeting re: Nguzo Saba 


April 27, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on April 27, 2005, at 4:50 p.m.  Board Members present were Chairman Thomas Lynch, Vice Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams and Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

Motion to Deny the Applications for Imhotep-Nguzo Saba Charter School and Mandela-Nguzo Saba Charter School Effective April 28, 2005: A motion by Richmond/Burdick to deny the applications for Imhotep-Nguzo Saba Charter School and Mandela-Nguzo Saba Charter School effective April 28, 2005 was followed by discussion.

Public Comments: Amefika Gueka; Rev. Michael Brennan

Ms. Allison provided a brief synopsis of the backup materials and Dr. Johnson responded to public comments regarding the letter of recommendation for Joseph Littles-Nguzo Saba Charter School.

Chuck Shaw, Director of Charter Schools, entertained questions from Board Members regarding current applicants who apply for expansion.

Dr. Robinson requested the current gain data on the Joseph Littles-Nguzo Saba Charter School.

Board Members were in consensus to bring back Policy 2.56 for potential changes.

Main Motion: The main motion was unanimously approved.

The meeting adjourned at 5:20 p.m.
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Arthur C. Johnson, Superintendent

______________________

Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

